
 
                  
 

 
 
 
 

June 2018 
 
Dear Members and Friends of First UCC, 
 
Our program year is winding down and summer is about to kick in.  Thank goodness for sunshine and warmer 
temperatures!  A big change of pace is in store, with the school year almost finished and families planning their 
vacations and trips.   
 
A change of pace is in store at the church as well.  Sunday school, confirmation, adult Sunday school, choir 
and contemporary worship are all taking breaks over the summer.  Things will sure be quiet at church with the 
Sauk Prairie Nursery Center 4K program on summer vacation.  Our worship time at First UCC will change – 
9am Sunday worship from June through Labor Day Weekend.    
 
It is good to take a break during the summer months in order to allow a time for rest and rejuvenation.  Our 
leaders need Sabbath time in order to refresh and reenergize.   
 
It is my hope that our membership will be able to stay engaged in the life of First UCC over the course of the 
summer.  We find ourselves now in the liturgical Season of Pentecost – also known as the ½ year of the 
church.  This is to be a season of growth for the church and its members inspired by the Holy Spirit.  In terms 
of summer activities and opportunities: 

 
20 members from First UCC are embarking on a trip to the Back Bay Mission in Biloxi, MS June 16-24.  
Our mission group looks forward to the opportunity of working on behalf of families and individuals in 
need.  We will be doing home restoration as well as working in a homeless day shelter and a food 
pantry. 
 
We have 18 members of First UCC traveling to the Fireside Theatre near Fort Atkinson on June 30 to 
see A Second Helping: The Church Basement Ladies Sequel.  We will be treated to a five-course meal 
before the production and we’ll be home by supper time. 
 
We have a group from First UCC attending a Madison Mallards baseball game this summer on July 28 
@ 6:05pm against the Kalamazoo Growlers.  Come enjoy a time of family tailgating in the parking lot 
before the game.  Be sure to bring your grills, fold up chairs and games.  Tickets are only $15. 
 
First UCC will host the Cow Chip Chicken Dinner on Friday August 31 at Marion Park.  We will need a 
number of helpers to make this year’s dinner a success.  Please consider participating if asked. Many 
hands make light work.   

 
Have yourselves a wonderful summer!  May it be a time of rest and rejuvenation for you and your family.  Even 
though you are going to be busy, please know the church is never too busy for you.  I am only a phone call 
away at (608)370-2249.                 
 

With the Greatest of Hope!  
Pastor Bill  
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“Blessed is the man who 
lets God lead the way!” 

 

We Celebrate Fathers 
 

We will honor the fathers of our church 
on June 17. We’ll present Culver’s gift 
cards (to enjoy their favorite custard 
treat) to the oldest and youngest father 
at the service. 
 

Friend 

Advisor 

Teacher 

Helper 

Empathizer 

Role model in Christ 
 
 
 

 
 

Beginning Monday, June 4, through 
Labor Day, September 3, the Church 
facilities will be locked at Noon.  Please 
make arrangements with the Church 
Office if you need to get in the building in 
the afternoon.  Have a wonderful, happy 
summer! 
 

 
 
 

The rite of Confirmation will be cele-
brated on Sunday, June 3, at the 9:00 
a.m. worship service.  Our 2018 Con-
firmands are: 
 

Jack Bachhuber 
Chris Blankenship 
Samantha Dyrud 

Piper Finley 
Hogan Haas 
Isaac Homar 

Abby Kerl 
Kassia Marquardt 

Mara Steuber 
 

This is an important time in the life of our 
young people and in the life of our 
congregation. All are invited to attend 
the worship service and rejoice in the 
commitments made.  
 

“In Him you have been enriched in every 
way ~ in all your speaking and in all your 
knowledge ~ because our testimony 
about Christ was confirmed in you.” 
 

I Corinthians 1:5-6 
 
 

Summer Services at  
    First U.C.C. 

 

Starting Sunday, June 3
rd, through and 

including Sunday, September 2
nd, our 

worship service will be held at 9:00 a.m.  
We hope to see you there! 



 
 

Hats Off To Our 2018 Graduates! 
 
CONGRATULATIONS to the following 
youth from First U.C.C. who will be 
participating in the 2018 Sauk Prairie 
High School Graduation Ceremony on 
Friday, June 1st. 
 

Vaughn Anderson     Brenna Diehl 
Samantha Huerth     Kiana Litscher 
Hannah Miller      Adam Pape 
Libby Nachreiner              Logan Perry 

 

 

“May God continue to be your  
Guide as you begin this  

new journey in your life!” 

 

  
 

Men’s Sunday 
 
Men’s Sunday is Sunday, June 24th.  
People are asked to wear their favorite 
“fan” shirt, i.e., fav sport, fav food, fav 
vacation spot, fav musical group, etc.   
 

  

 
 

Summer Music 
Opportunities! 

From Dennis Kahn, Music Director 
 

Thanks to all who have volunteered for 
special music for the summer.  So far, 
several have volunteered, but have not 
committed to a date as of yet.  Please 
contact Denny Kahn at 370-6000 if you 
would like to volunteer to do some 
special music at our worship services 
this summer.  We have dates available 
for summer music from Sunday, June 
10, through Sunday, September 9.  
Remember that our worship services in 
June through September 2nd are at 9:00 
a.m.  Following our summer hiatus, First 
Choir will resume rehearsals on 
Wednesday, September 5th, at 6:45 
p.m.  Please consider joining us in the 
fall, if not before! 
 

 
 

Congratulations To 

 
Kiana Litscher, daughter of Kristeen 
Litscher and Tom Litscher, who received 
the 2018 McFarlane Scholarship. 
 

Vaughn Anderson, son of Vance & 
Colleen Anderson, who received the 
2018 McFarlane Scholarship. 
 



 

 
 

A 100
th

 Birthday Card Shower 
 

Our dear church friend, Emilie 
Novotny, will be turning 100 years 
young on June 17.  Let’s shower 
Emilie with happy birthday wishes!  
Emilie’s address is:  Brookdale 
Assisted Living, 6916 Century Avenue, 
Middleton, WI 53562. 

 

 
 

On Sunday, May 20, we welcomed Ed & 
Linda Lehan into our Church family.  
They live in Sauk City.   
 

 
 

Do you eat at Culvers?  Why not 
purchase a Culver’s gift card to use on 
yourself or a gift for someone else.  Our 
Sunday School earns a portion of each 
sale.  You can purchase gift cards by e-
mailing Margaret McFarlane at: 
 

mmcfarlane1219@gmail.com 

 
 

Dedication of Memorials 
May 2017-May 2018 

 
 

Marilyn Arnold 
James O. & Eunice C. Becker 

John Boehmer 
Kim Burkee 

Marion Foster 
Lucile Gasner 

Ivan & Thonetta Hehenberger 
Patricia Kirner 
David Litscher 
Reta Lysenko 

Sueanne Malmberg 
Mike Nagel 

Michael “Mickey” Nelson 
Violet Peterson 
Charles Ritchie 
Arlene Schara 
John Shelby 

 

A special thank-you to the Schorer 
Foundation for their continued support 
of our Memorial Fund. 
 

To the glory of God, and in the name of 
First United Church of Christ, we 
dedicate these gifts, expressing heartfelt 
appreciation to all who have supported 
the Memorial Fund in remembrance of 
their loved one.
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From Dennis Kahn 
 

Thank you to all who attended our 6th 
Annual First Choir Concert on Sunday, May 
20th!  An event like this is not only the 
music; but all the time and effort spent to 
set up the church, plan and prepare the 
fellowship, and clean up afterwards. Thanks 
to all for helping with fellowship afterwards. 
 
We may be small in numbers, but every 
member brings energy, commitment and 
their talents to make our music ministry a 
positive experience.  I appreciate how our 
members are willing to try new things, 
suggest music and even tell me when 
something isn't working.  I hope this 
collaborative process can continue for years 
to come.  Thanks, again, to all who make 
our music ministry a "happy" place to be! 
 
While we will have special music 
performances throughout the summer, part 
of me is already looking forward to 
September when First Choir can "get back 
at it!" It is my hope that everyone who has 
been with us returns and that more will 
entertain the idea of getting involved in 
music here at First Church. 
 
 

 

A Father’s love is  
beyond measure. 

 

Thank You 

From The Heart 

 

From the family of John Boehmer: 
Thank you for the outpouring of love, 
support and prayers during John's stroke 
and his passing. Thanks to Pastor Bill for 
his wonderful funeral service and all his 
visits and prayers. A thank you, also, to 
the ladies who helped with the 
luncheon. The wonderful friends in our 
church family have been such a blessing 
at this difficult time. 

 
STARS ARE AMONG US… 

Mother/Child Banquet 
 
What a great evening!  Special thanks to 
our very own Pastor Bill for kicking off our 
celebration singing his fabulous remake of 
“Shining Star”, to Dean Dahnert for an 
amazing and informative presentation, to 
Theresa Grimes for her powerful song and 
voice that brought tears to many; and of 
course, none of this could have been 
accomplished without Deb Tschudy, thank 
you so much for chairing the Mother/Child 
banquet!  What an awesome time we had, 
great food was prepared by Deb and her 
helpers, lots of laughter and fellowship.  

Thank you to McFarlane’s   they always 

pull through for us on the 11th hour.  Thank 
you Brigitta for reading all your 100 
sentences.  LOL 
 

Rose Kleinert, Christian Fellowship 



 

 
 
 

We have noticed a few things missing in 
the kitchen area (or maybe we just don’t 
know where to look for them)….either 
way they are MIA!  A complete set of 
newer pots & pans and a 100-cup coffee 
maker.   Due to a lot of maintenance and 
cleaning going on around the church, 
they might just be in a different spot.  If 
you happen to see them, please let us 
know.   
 
As a reminder, the church has been very 
lenient on allowing members to borrow 
items, please remember to check in with 
Christian fellowship if you are removing 
anything from the church premises.  
Thank you so much. 
 
Rose Kleinert, Chair 
Christian Fellowship 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Christian Fellowship has scheduled a 
fellowship opportunity for members of 
First UCC. We have a reservation at The 
Fireside on June 30 for the matinee 
performance A Second Helping: The 
Church Basement Ladies Sequel.   
 

We are carpooling.  We will arrive late 
morning, enjoy a five course meal, and 
then take in the production at 1:30 p.m.  
We have 6 spots still available.  There is a 
sign-up sheet in the back of church.  The 
cost of a ticket is $50.00.   
 

Thank you to Christian Fellowship for 
organizing this wonderful fellowship event! 

SP
 

Stock The Schools!!! 
Sauk Prairie School 

Students In Need 
 

June’s items are jars of peanut butter & 
jelly and new or gently used (clean) 
leggings and sweatpants (size child 6 – 
adult 2XL). There is a box as you come 
into church to put your purchases in.  
Thank you to everyone who has already 
donated!  
 

 
 
 



Consistory Minutes 
First United Church of Christ 

 
Thursday, May 17th 

 
Attendance: Pastor Bill, Kurt Schultz, Marcy Thurwachter, Dean 
Dahnert, Peggy Ganser, Mark Pierick, and Chris Logterman 
 
Absent: Shirlee Lendved, Theresa Grimes and Don Larsen 
 

 Opening Prayer: Pastor Bill 
 

 Guest: Margaret McFarlane  
o Shared some thoughts on Sunday School 

 

 Pastor Bill’s Report 
o See report in June Scoop 
o Dean move to approve Pastor Bill’s vacation request for the first 

week of July, Marcy 2nd, motion passed 

 
 Committee Reports and Updates: 

o Building & Maintenance  

 Tree maintenance quotes ranging $2,700-$3,000 from 
qualified and insured businesses 

 Mark move to approve Slater Dietrich for tree 
maintenance, Kurt 2nd, motion passed 

 $1,000 quote for treating Ash trees in park, which requires 
treatment every 2 years 

 Table discussion for next meeting, Marcy will do 
research on options and treatments 

 Flooring  

 Discussed options for flooring but waiting on third 
quote 

 There will be some door/woodwork that needs to be 
done with new flooring installed 

 4K program will assist with total cost 



 

 

o Christian Fellowship 

 Did not meet in May 
o Finance  

 Finance Committee to meet in near future 

 Approve financial statements 

 Mark move to approve statements, Marcy 2nd, motion 
passed 

o Members in Ministry 

 New members are welcome, looking for new leadership 

o Sunday School/Church Youth Program 

 See report in June Scoop 

 Youth Program 

 May 24 Program on overcoming addiction with NBC 
15 attending to film speaker 

o Stewardship 

 Holding listening sessions with Sunday School parents, 
confirmands, and confirmand parents 

 Two committee members at each session to listen to 

comments, concerns, and responses to prompts 

 Next meeting June 6 
 

 Ongoing Business Update 
o None 

 

 New Business Issues 
o None 

 
 Mark motion to close meeting, Peggy 2nd, motion passes 
 

 Closing Prayer: Pastor Bill 
 

 Next Consistory Meeting: June 20th  
 

 



Dear Consistory, 

 

For the last seven Sundays we have joyfully celebrated Easter and Christ’s resurrection.  

What a comfort to know that death does not have the last word!  But the liturgical calendar is 

about to change.  This upcoming Sunday, May 20, is Pentecost Sunday - the birth of the 

Christian Church.   

Pentecost commemorates the descent of the Holy Spirit upon the Apostles and other 

followers of Jesus Christ while they were in Jerusalem.  It is that same Holy Spirit which 

continues to inspire and influence the Church today.  Pentecost ushers in the half year of the 

church and lasts for 33 Sundays. 

 

In terms of my report: 

 

-May 18 – I’m meeting with a couple who wants to be married at the church December 29, 2018. 

 

-May 19 – Home Baptism for T.D.S., an adult connected to church through one of our members.  

Part of my ministry is to be available to meet spiritual needs of anyone in this community, even 

those who are not technically members of the church.  I have another baptism in the works for 

early August. 

 

-May 20 – New member Sunday.  Grateful to have Ed and Linda Lehan joining the life of our 

church! 

 

-May 24 – Drug Awareness Presentation at church – 6:30pm.       

 

-May 27 - Local Church Discernment Committee will meet with Southwest Association 

Division on Church and Ministry Chair, Tom Pugh, to discuss the process of licensure for Kurt 

Schultz.  

 

-June 3 – Confirmation Sunday at 9am.   

 

-June 16-24 – Mission trip to Back Bay Mission in Biloxi, MS.  I will be away on the Sundays 

of June 17 (Pulpit Supply – Alan Timm) and June 24 (Men’s Sunday). 

 

-June 30 – Fellowship Outing to the Fireside.  We have space for 18 in our group.     

 

-I would like to take my 2
nd

 week of vacation for 2018 from July 2-9.  My plan is to lead 

worship on Sunday July 1, but will need pulpit supply on July 8 (Kurt Schultz).    

       

Thanks, 

Bill  
 



Sunday School News 
From Margaret McFarlane 

 

 
 
 
 

 It was a fun “Sundae Sunday” for our 
close of Sunday School.  All students 
received a certificate and treats.  Thank 
you to Amanda Haselwander, Amanda 
Moseman, & the Confirmands that helped 
serve and clean up. 
 

 We collected $1,200 for “The Mexican 
Children’s Refuge.”  Thank you to all who 
contributed to this worthy project.  We 
give thanks for being able to support the 
Feierabend’s as their friends build houses 
in Mexico!  Any additional contributions 
can be put in the collection plate or 
dropped at the office. 
 

 The Sunday School choir sounded 
great on May 20.  Many thanks to all who 
joined in, it was a wonderful way to end 
the year.  Special thanks to Grades 5 & 6 
for sharing their presentation. 
 

 My heartfelt thanks to Pastor Bill, Cindy 

Baker, and our wonderful Sunday School 
and Confirmation staff, Jeanann & Taylor 
Breininger, Jennifer Cruse, Heather Miller, 
Kim Baier, Katie Homar, Jenny Brickl, Kari 
Larsen, Kiana Litscher, Chris Logterman, 
Ivory Blankenship, Brigitta Brickl, Marcia 
Nachreiner, Andrea Gavol, Mark Pierick, 
Theresa Grimes, and Tom Litscher.  
Thanks, also, to those who substituted or 
helped out during special programs.   

 Many thanks to Donna & Micki Cruse 
for helping count offering. 
 

 Mark your calendars: Sunday School 
will begin, again, on September 9

th
. 

 

 Thank you to the staff, parents, and 
students for a wonderful year!  Have a 
safe summer!  May God be with you! 
 

 We are aware of four students and 
one adult going to camp.  We are 
accepting donations to help with their 
fees.  Please let us know by June 3, if 
you are going to camp. 
 
 
 

Vacation Bible School 
 

After much thought, Pastor Bill and I have 
concluded that VBS will not be held this 
year.  We had only three of our twenty-five 
families indicate an interest.  Our VBS 
program would consist of four students.  It 
was not an easy decision for us.  We pray 
for a safe and happy summer for our 
children and look forward to a rewarding 
2018-2019 Sunday School year! 
 
 

 
 

Sunday School Fundraiser 
 
On Saturday, June 30, our Sunday 
School will be having a food stand at 
McFarlanes’ Retail Center.  The food 
sale will run from 10:00 am.-2:00 p.m., 
set up at 9:00 a.m.  If you can help, 
please contact Chris Logterman at  
279-1231. 
 



FIRST UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 
504 Washington Avenue 

Sauk City, WI  53583 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

3    9:00 a.m. Worship Service begins (through September 2nd) 
    Confirmation Sunday 
16-24  Mission Trip to Back Bay Mission, Biloxi, MS 

17  “Happy Father’s Day” 
    Coffee Fellowship 

21  Consistory: 6:30 p.m. 
24  Men’s Sunday 
30  Fellowship Outing: “A Second Helpingò at the Fireside Theatre 
 
 

 
 

Rev. Bill Kapp          Office Hours:   Tuesday through Friday: 9:00–Noon; 
Pastor                  Saturday: 9:30-11:00 a.m. and by appointment 
                                     Office phone:   643-8387; Home phone: 370–2249 
                                       E-mail:              bill_kapp@ucc-saukcity.org 
 

Cindy Baker             Hours:              Monday through Friday: 9:00 a.m.–Noon 
Church Secretary       Office phone:   643–8387; E-mail: office@ucc-saukcity.org 
Web Site                    www.ucc-saukcity.org 
 

 “Fathers who walk with God light the way.” 
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Memorials Report  Radio Ministry 
 

Memorials were received in May in                     We thank the May sponsors of our 8:00 
loving memory of:                                                       a.m. Sunday worship service broadcasts: 
 

                    John Boehmer     Dean Dahnert, in loving memory of his  
                    Sueanne Malmberg        wife, Bonnie Dahnert. 
        Liz Bongard, in loving memory of her 
             husband, Vic Bongard. 
                 Dean Dahnert, in celebration of his 
                                                                                   granddaughter’s, Briann Jaedean  

      Brickl, 4
th

 birthday. 
Kevin, Jennifer, & Tyler Klingenmeyer, 
      in loving memory of Jennifer’s  
      mother, Sueanne Malmberg. 

 

June Wedding Anniversaries In Our Church Family  
 

Leon & Peggy Ganser, 20 years on June 6 
Norbert & Christine Hardtke, 40 years on June 10 
Phyllis & Frank Kirchstein, 63 years on June 29 

 

Greetings to all those celebrating birthdays and anniversaries in June! 
We acknowledge 1

st
 anniversaries; anniversaries ending in 5 or 0; and all over 50 years. 

 

June and July Ushers 
 
 

                    June                                                                          July 

Rod & Carol Hehenberger                                             Chris Logterman and Sam & Ella 
Herman & Debbie Tschudy 
 

June & July Communion Servers 
 
 

     June 3rd:  Confirmation Sunday                                 July 1st  
 

     Theresa Grimes                                                              Barb Brock 
     Shirlee Lendved                                                              Peggy Ganser 
     Tom Litscher                                                                   Jamie Wittwer 
     Chris Logterman 

 

 
Summer Services at First U.C.C. 

 

Starting Sunday, June 3
rd, through and including Sunday, September 2

nd, our 
worship service will be held at 9:00 a.m.  We hope to see you there! 
 


